
 

 

OCTOBER 2023 
RE: PUNCTUALITY   

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Our vision is to improve the life chances of all students. Research proves that students whose punctuality and attendance is 
good achieve better results. The government expects all students to spend a minimum of 32.5 hours in school, and that all 
children achieve 95% attendance or better. The government also make it clear that parents and carers have a legal 
responsibility to ensure their children get a full-time education. To meet this legal requirement, your child must be in school 
from 8:40am to 3:10pm every day. 
 
To help us improve students’ attendance and punctuality, we are launching a new CODA ‘Attendance H.E.R.O.s’ strategy:  
Here   
Everyday    
Ready to Achieve  
On time 
 
I’m disappointed to report that some of our students are arriving late to morning registration (which starts at 8:40am), so as 
part of the H.E.R.O. strategy we will focus on punctuality. 
 
From Monday 9th October, if your child arrives at school after 8:40 they will go to the Sports Hall where they will be registered 
as late. We will check the reasons for their lateness, and if they do not have a valid reason such as a late bus (and you haven’t 
contacted us to tell us that they will be late and why) we will let you know. 
 
From Monday 16th October, the same will apply PLUS they will have to complete a late detention of up to one hour that day 
at either Break A and Break B or after school. 
 
We really appreciate the essential support you provide in helping us to improve your child’s life chances. Please remind your 
child that:  

 you have a legal responsibility to make sure they get a full-time education 

 they must attend Form Time from 8:40am every day 

 they must get a good night’s sleep so they don’t get up late (see bus timetables below) 

 they should get breakfast at home rather than buying unhealthy snacks on the way to school OR 

 they can come to the CODA daily breakfast club (8:00-8:30am) where they can buy cereal, toast and a drink for just 20p. 
 
To help get our students in school on time, I am also writing to the stores in the precinct to ask them not to serve our 
students after 8:30am (Asda have already agreed to this). 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your child’s Year Team in the first instance (see below). 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Adrian Harding, Headteacher 

 
 



 
 
 

 

Contact details for Year Teams 
 
Head of Year 7 – Mrs. Goodman mgoodman@cityofderbyacademy.org  
Deputy Head of Year 7 – Miss Baker - abaker@cityofderbyacademy.org 
 
Head of Year 8 – Mr. Day - kday@cityofderbyacademy.org 
Deputy Head of Year 8 – Mrs. Kamaran - akamaran@cityofderbyacademy.org 
 
Head of Year 9 – Mrs. Hardie - ebulloch@cityofderbyacademy.org 
Deputy Head of Year 9 – Mrs. Richards - drichards@cityofderbyacademy.org 
 
Head of Year 10 – Miss Wheatley - zwheatley@cityofderbyacademy.org 
Deputy Head of Year 10 – Ms. Rerrie - arerrie@cityofderbyacademy.org 
 
Head of Year 11 – Mr. Bult - abult@cityofderbyacademy.org 
Deputy Head of Year 11 – Mrs. Woods - emccann@cityofderbyacademy.org 
 
 
Connect 
Mrs. Tomblin - etomblin@cityofderbyacademy.org  
Connect admin – Miss Noake - znoake@cityofderbyacademy.org 
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